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*** PARAMEDIC ALERT *** 
 

No. 2011-06 
 
Date: July 25, 2011 
 
Topic:   ZOFRAN RECALL 

 
Effective: Immediately 
 
Attention: All EDC ALS Service Agencies 

 
Hospira, Inc. is voluntarily recalling the iSecure Syringe products identified below to 
address complaints about cracks in some lots of the syringes. These cracks, which have 
only been found in the original iSecure syringes with the white plunger rod, have 
resulted in low filled, unfilled or leaking products and present the potential for 
contamination of the solution. iSecure products with the purple plunger rod are not 
affected. 
 
Life-Assist Item#:  DR1120-62      
Ondansetron, 4 mg, 2 ml iSecure Luer Lock Syringe 
NDC#:  0409-1120-62 
Manufacturer:  Hospira, Inc.                        
Lot Numbers:  01695LL; 03820LL; 79610LL; 82610LL; 84515LL; 86665LL; 
88585LL; 94795LL; 95640LL 
 
In the meantime, all service agencies should utilize either oral dissolving tablets or 
Zofran supplied in vials until preloads become available again. You should contact 
your suppliers for return and replacement of any recalled medication. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
David Brazzel, MD 
Medical Director, El Dorado County EMS Agency 


